[image: image1.wmf]

UNIVERSITY OF MARYLAND

BALTIMORE

HIRING FREEZE – GUIDELINES (as of January 9, 2009 through FY 2011)


State Supported Projects (PCBU 115) / Auxiliary Enterprises (PCBU 150, 157, 158, 160) / DRIF (PCBU 125)
· Contractual Renewals are not impacted by the freeze

· Public Safety personnel are exempt from the freeze.
· Faculty, Exempt, and Non-exempt positions are affected by the freeze – approval process to hire for these positions is as follows:
1. Before a position can be posted for recruitment in Human Resource Services the proper approvals must be attained.  These approvals include the Dean or Vice President, and the Vice President for Administration and Finance (VPAF).
2. The President has designated the Deans and Vice Presidents to authorize requests for exceptions to the hiring freeze, and the VPAF has been designated to review and approve these requests.  Hiring exception requests should be based on critical need and must be funded within existing budgets.  The process is as follows:
a. All authorized requests may be scanned and emailed, or sent by campus mail to Budget and Financial Analysis (BFA).
b. Any requests submitted to BFA by Noon on Thursday will be reviewed by BFA and the VPAF by the following Monday.  Any requests received after this time will be processed the following week.
c. BFA will forward the approved or denied request, via email to the designated contact listed on the hiring exception form.
3. The details of the required form include:

a. Position Title

b. Date Vacant

c. Project ID

d. Type of Position – Faculty, Exempt, or Non-exempt

e. Maximum Hiring Salary
f. A brief description of the need for this position to include what job function this position will serve, how the job responsibilities are currently being fulfilled, and the consequences if the position is not filled.

Revolving Fund Accounts(PCBU 135)

· These positions are not affected by the freeze; however, a letter from the Dean or Vice President must be submitted to Human Resource Services at the time the position is posted that states that this is a necessary hire and that sufficient funds are available within the account to pay for this hire.
Contract and Grant Accounts

· These positions are not affected by the freeze.
Personnel hired within the USM system are not considered new hires.  

All senior Officers at the Dean or Vice President level are exempt from the freeze.

Personnel hired from other state agencies are considered new hires.
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